

Rock County Human Services Department P. O. Box 1649, 3530 N. County Trunk F Janesville, Wisconsin 53547-1649

> Phone: 608/757-5271 Fax: 608/757-5374

ROCK COUNTY HUMAN SERVICES BOARD Wednesday, September 26, 2018 – 4:30 p.m. Rock County Health Care Center, 3rd Floor Conference Room

AGENDA

- 1. Call Meeting to Order
- 2. Approval of Agenda
- 3. Approval of Minutes of Human Services Board Meeting of September 12, 2018 *
- 4. Citizen Participation, Communications and Announcements
- 5. Submission of Committee Requests
- 6. Approval of Contracts and Transfers Ms, Mooren
- 7. Review of Bills Mr. Zuehlke
- 8. September HSD Employee Impact Award Recognition * Ms. Luster
- 9. Update on Beloit Area Community Health Center (BACHC) Transition Ms. Luster
- 10. Director's Report
 - Budget Update
 - Shelter Care Update
 - Juvenile Corrections Update
 - Follow-up Response from Public Hearing Feedback
- 11. Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 10, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. at the Rock County Health Care Center, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Janesville, Wisconsin.
- 12. Adjourn

The County of Rock will provide reasonable accommodations to people with disabilities. Please contact us at 608-757-5510 or e-mail countyadmin@co.rock.wi.us at least 48 hours prior to a public meeting to discuss any accommodations that may be necessary.

SEPTEMBER 2018 - HSD IMPACT AWARD

By Kate Luster

This month's HSD Impact Award goes to **Denise Pozzani!** Denise works for the Behavioral Health Division's Community Support Program at the Eclipse Center in Beloit. She was nominated by the Beloit CSP Team.

"Denise has worked for Rock County as an Administrative Assistant for 40 years! She has been with BCC and BCSP for over 30 of those years. She is always pleasant and reliable for both staff and consumers. Being on 'the front line,' she often assists with de-escalating consumers and other challenging tasks.

Denise creates birthday ćards for each and every CSP consumer and makes sure they are signed by all staff and mailed on time. For some consumers, this is the only celebration they get.

Denise takes endless calls from consumers for a variety of reasons, even if someone is just feeling lonely and looking for support.

Denise never complains and never has a negative attitude. She is the heart and soul of BCSP. We are so lucky to have her.

*Also, the AAs have been moving with the BACHC transition so Denise has had added responsibilities multiple days per week. This has been stressful, but she continues to do excellent work."

<u>Congratulations, Denise!</u> Thank you for your many years of service and your dedication to exemplifying the Department's mission!